N	lо.		 	



United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC:	<u>Dona</u>	tions					
SUBMI'	TTED BY:	Roberto J. Santos	of Superintendent				
APPRO	VED FOR	TRANSMITTAL TO SC	HOOL BOARD:				
DATE A	ASSIGNED	FOR BOARD CONSIDE	ERATION:				
	MENDATION OF Attached to		the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and				
The fol	lowing are do	nations over \$1000					
1. 2. 3.	United D.D. \$25.00 each L.B.J. High Ms. Rebe Ms. Berei	Hachar Elementary School refor a total of \$3,750.00 from (ation of \$2,700.00 from their parents for the Jamaica. eceived a donation of 150 backpacks with supplies valued at COSTCO Depot. Youth Group received a donation of \$1,159.00 from the following: City of Laredo Mayor Raul Salinas (\$200.00) Dr. Carlos Hornedo (\$100.00) Ms. Melissa Herrera (\$100.00)				
The follov	ving are dona	tions under \$1000					
1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7.	 United South High School Culinary Arts Group received a donation of \$75.00 from Rene L. & Alicia Carrillo. Gutierrez Elementary School 5th grade class received a donation of \$500.00 from Mr. Gene Belmares. United South High School Baseball Team received a donation of \$250.00 from Pedro Castaneda, Jr. M.D. Malakoff Elementary School received a donation of HEB gift cards with a value of \$120.00 from Mr. Charles Ford. 						
Grand T	otal: \$ 10,	307.00					
RATION	NALE: Enck	osed you will find the attachr	ments that coincide with the donations.				
BUDGE	TARY INFO	DRMATION: No Budget Im	npact				

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy

CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources



Roberto Santos Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

To:

Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Abraham Rodriguez III, Principal a. a.

Subject:

Jamaica Donations

Date:

May 18, 2010

Octavio Salinas Elementary has received the following donations from our parents.

Prekinder: \$200.00 worth of 3 litter coca-cola sodas for ring toss Kindergarten: \$400.00 worth of store bought cake for cake walk First grade: \$200.00 of toys from Sheriff Martin Cuellar Basketball Hoops

Second grade: \$300.00 worth of Fritos and Chili for Frito Pies
Third grade: \$500.00 worth of coca-cola products and for corn in the cup
Fourth grade: \$500.00 worth of nachos chips, nacho chesse and jalapeno along with

color hair spray for hair design booths

Fifth grade: \$600.00 worth of Plants and Cakes for Plant and Cake Roulette game

We respectfully request that this donation be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for the approval by the board. Salinas Elementary greatly appreciates the donation. The profits from the Jamaica will go back to all students end of the year parties and incentives.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Fernando Garcia

Principal

DATE:

May 26, 2010

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in May:

COSTCO Depot/Keith Rajaski (Representative), made a donation of 150 backpacks with supplies to United D. D. Hachar students at an estimated \$25 a backpack for a total of \$3,750.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the U.I.S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Amount:

\$3,750.00



United D.D. Hachar Elementary School "RECOGNIZED CAMPUS"

Fernando Garcia, Principal

1003 Espejo-Molina Road • Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 • (956) 473-3000 • Fax (956) 473-3099



Roberto J Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Maggie Martinez, Principal

Date: 5-14-2010

Re:

Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Lyndon B Johnson High School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

Donations for the National Leadership Youth Group of Medicine:

Ms. Rebecca Hughes (Chess Club & WHO Club) for donating \$159.00 Ms. Berenisse E Mares for donating \$300.00 Intercon Carriers, LC., for donating \$300.00 City of Laredo (Mayor Raul Salinas) for donating \$200.00 Dr. Carlos Hornedo for donating \$100.00 and Ms. Melissa Herrera for donating \$100.00.

Lyndon B Johnson High School would like to thank the mentioned organizations for their generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.

Thank you.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

Thru:

Eddie Zuñiga, Associate Superintendent for Student Support Services

From:

Joe E. Aranda, Executive Director for Transportation

Date:

June 9, 2010

Subject:

Donation of two 32" Flat Screen TV's

On Monday, May 31, 2010, the Transportation Department received two (2) 32" Flat Screen Televisions with an estimated value of \$988.00 donated by Texas State Teachers Association (TSTA).

May 29, 2010

Laredo United ESP TSTA/NEA is proud to announce that it will donate two 32 inch flat screen television sets to United ISD Transportation Department to be placed in the bus driver's lounge for both the north and south bus compounds.

Laredo United ESP TSTA/NEA is committed to improving the working conditions and work sites of all United ISD employees. Laredo United ESP TSTA/NEA firmly believes in the benefits of creating and maintaining a positive working environment, such as; greater peer cooperation, happier people, employee stability, and better health. In addition, creating a positive working environment sends the right message to all school employees; that UISD cares about and respects the rights of all its workers.

Sincerely,

Janie Gomez

Aaredo United ESP TSTA/NEA

President



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Fernando Garcia

Principal

DATE:

May 6, 2010

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in May:

Modern Machine/Mr. Danny Garcia, made a donation to United D. D. Hachar students in the amount of \$650.00 towards the purchase of bicycles for Perfect Attendance.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the U.I.S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Amount:

\$650.00



United D.D. Hachar Elementary School "RECOGNIZED CAMPUS" Fernando Garcia, Principal

1003 Espejo-Molina Road. • Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 • (956) 473-3000 • Fax (956) 473-3099



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

May 26, 2010

The United South High School Culinary Arts Group has received the following donation:

Rene L. or Alicia G. Carrillo.....\$ 75.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Culinary Arts Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.



Amparo Gutierrez Elementary School

MEMORANDUM

To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Claudia C. Dovalina-Guzman, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

5/10/10

We respectfully request that the following donation be placed on the next board meeting agenda for board approval. A check for \$500.00 to be split 50/50 between the 5th graders Washington/New York Trip and the 5th Grade Account, for their end of the year expenses. This was a donation from Councilman Gene Belmares. Attached you'll find all pertinent information. Thank you.



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

May 24, 2010

The United South High School Baseball Team has received the following donation:

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Baseball Team is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Anna R. Torres Subject: Donations

Date: May 27, 2010

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary received donations from several parents. Charles Ford donated gift cards from H.E.B. worth \$120.00. Ms. Sylvia Barrera from Gold Medal Sports donated twenty three T-Shirts to Mrs. Lara's 5th grade class for field day worth approximately \$115.00 total. We request these items be placed

on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary School is very appreciative of the generosity of these donors.

XC: Ann McDonald, Executive Director for Elementary Education



Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary at San Isidro Anna R. Torres, Principal

2810 Havana Drive - Laredo, Texas 78045 - Phone (956) 473-4800 Fax (956) 473-4899

Disclaimer

It is the policy of United i.S.D. not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, or handicap in its programs, services, or activities as required by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972; and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended.

Es norma de United I.S.D. el no discriminar por motivos de raza, color, origen nacional, sexo o impedimento, en sus programas, servicios o actividades, tal como lo requieren el Título VI de la Ley de Derechos Civiles de 1964, según enmlenda; el Título IX de las Enmlendas en la Educación de 1972, y la Sección 504 de la Ley de Rehabilitación de 1973, según la enmienda.